
NOISE MONITORING SUB-COMMITTEE 28 APRIL 2017
(10.30 am - 11.20 am)

PRESENT: Marshall Morris, Chairman
Alan Ascott, ARCH Under the Bridge
Larry Dack, Speke Estate
Ian Gaskell, Environmental Health, Knowsley Council 
Cllr Evelyn Hudson, Hale Parish Council
Councillor Tricia O’Brien, Cressington Ward, Liverpool City Council
Bob Swann, LJLACC Chairman
Councillor Jeremy Wolfson, Liverpool City Council
Toby Zorn, Environmental Health, Wirral Borough Council
Liverpool John Lennon Airport
Andrew Dutton, Head of Environment
Colin Barnes, Environmental Advisor
Secretariat
Mike A Jones, Assistant Secretary
Kerry Twist, Cheshire West and Chester Council (Observing)

1 ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
At the annual meeting of the Liverpool John Lennon Airport Consultative 
Committee on 17 February 2017, the Noise Monitoring Sub-Committee was 
confirmed to continue. The Sub-Committee were to elect a Chairman for the 
ensuing year.

Nominations were requested by the Assistant Secretary.

Marshall Morris was nominated by Bob Smart.

There were no other nominations.

DECIDED: That

Marshal Morris be elected Chairman of the Noise Monitoring Sub-Committee for 
2017/2018.

2 ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN
Nominations were requested for the role of Deputy Chairman. 

Angus Tilston MBE was nominated by Marshall Morris and seconded by Larry 
Dack.

There were no other nominations.

DECIDED: That

Angus Tilston MBE be elected Deputy Chairman of the Noise Monitoring Sub-
Committee for 2017/2018.



3 APOLOGIES
Apologies had been received from:
Norman Elias, Passenger representative 
Ian Rushforth, Environmental Protection Unit, Liverpool City Council
Angus Tilston MBE, Wirral Transport user Association

4 CHANGES IN MEMBERSHIP
There were no changes in membership since the last meeting to report.

5 MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
DECIDED: That

the minutes of the meeting of the Noise Monitoring Sub-Committee held on 20 
January 2017 be agreed as a correct record.  

6 NOISE COMPLAINTS LOG
The Sub-Committee considered the Noise Complaints Log, which detailed every 
complaint received and the response to it, for the period 1 January 2017 to 31 
March 2017. Colin Barnes gave a presentation to members on the Noise Log 
which included analysis of the number of noise complaints received by date, 
number of complainants, administrative area and the total number of complaints 
compared to the previous year. He also detailed the number of test runs. The 
presentation is attached to these minutes.

During the period a total of 23 complaints had been received, with the highest 
proportion (11, or 48%) from one individual. It was noted that there no more than 2 
complaints had been received on any one day, besides one occasion where the 
same person sent in five complaints relating the use of runway 09. Seven 
complaints concerned the Wallasey Beacon, which had caused a slight change in 
the location of aircraft when it was turned off for maintenance. It had since been 
reactivated and the status quo resumed.

Colin Barnes then gave a summary for 2016 and trends in some statistics for a 
longer period. There had been 119 complaints in 2016, with about 32% concerning 
the use of Runway 09. The numbers of complaints had been generally declining 
over the years from about 270 in 2001, and the total was 23% less than the peak in 
2005.

DECIDED: That

the Noise Complaints Log for 1 January 2017 to 31 March 2017 be noted.

7 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Prestwich Lower Airspace Systemisation (PLAS)
There was an initiative to revise the airspace in the North of England and Scotland. 
The PLAS part of the overall project was to move the navigation of commercial 
aircraft from traditional ground based navigation aids to satellite precision 
navigation and reshape the routes to maximise the benefits overall for noise, fuel 
efficiency, CO2 emissions and safety. This had previously been discussed. 



Andrew Dutton noted that although many organisations had been offered meetings 
to pro-actively discuss the change in airspace around Liverpool Airport, which was 
linked to changes at other airports, very few had taken up the offer and appeared 
to be waiting for the formal consultation period. Andrew emphasised that being 
involved at the early stages maximised the influence and benefits of the proposed 
changes, and the draft version would by then be co-ordinated with surrounding 
airports for consultation.

8 DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of the Noise Monitoring Sub-Committee is scheduled for 21 July 
2017 at 10.30 a.m. in the Cavern Suite, Liverpool John Lennon Airport. 

Chairman

Date
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